Kalamazoo Chapter of the NFB of Michigan Meeting Minutes

March 23, 2009

Call to order: 6:45 P.M.
Role call: Tyler Merren, Leanne Merren, Matt McCubbin, Ben Birke (visitor from Lansing chapter), Jacalyn Paulding, Tim Paulding, J.J. Meddaugh, Christine Boone, and Vanessa Coveney
Agenda was read and approved

Minutes were approved as emailed
Reports

President: Tyler shared that Faith would be having surgery, and asked that we keep her in our thoughts.  It was also noted that she has been in a lot of pain.
Vice president: Jacalyn stressed the importance of the upcoming millage project and our involvement with that.  She welcomed the visitors attending the meeting.  She is very excited that the weather is warming up.
Treasurer: Tim says that the online password has somehow been reset, so he was unable to access the bank account information prior to the meeting, but that he would email an update or have it at the next meeting.  (Update as emailed: PREVIOUS BALANCE AS OF 2/1/2009: $393.13

Deductions

Goalball Event (Romas Pizza):                -$231.00

Deposits

Dues collected first quarter:                    +$38.00

BALANCE AS OF March 23, 2009:         $200.13

Reimbursement of additional items purchased for goal ball event have not

been disbursed. Corda and Christine, I will need you to submit an informal

email receipt for the cost of these items.)  
J.J. asked whether we have received remaining funds from Nathan Prater (former treasurer) and Tim said that we have not been able to get that money,  but attempts would be made to contact him again.  
Doug Boone gave Tim a receipt for refreshments for tournament pizza party at the hotel.  The chapter paid for the pizza on the credit card.
The chapter is not sure about whether we will involve MBAA in this event, as we were not given an easy way of donating the funds through their organization.  

Vanessa paid $3 for membership dues.
Secretary: Leanne shared that an email was circulated about a spring board meeting at the Renaissance center tentatively scheduled for May 8 and 9.  Christine will think about going in order to represent our chapter.
Old Business

Goalball tournament Report
Positives: we made it happen; there was a lot of socializing among those who attended; it was a great opportunity to share about NFB…

Note:  thank you note should be sent to Romas for wonderful service.  Secretary will handle this.
A question was raised as to whether we got the pizza tax free.  We do not think the owner of Romas charge us tax

Needs to improve: we procrastinated on promoting the event; It would be helpful to have name tags and matching gear for identification; applications for scholarships and youth slam should be available; literature and cane applications should also be available
The chapter agreed unanimously that we should do this event again next year.
Library Project

There was some discussion that took place on the email list serve about this project.  It was noted that this is an excellent partnership opportunity between the NFB and the Kalamazoo Public Library.  We can help with training the library employees on how to use the technology.  There seems to be a lot of money available.  An idea was presented that maybe we could host classes in the training lab?  Technology for the blind will not be in a separate room from other resources.  (Blind people should not be secluded.  Western Michigan University is facing a lawsuit for accessibility issues.)  the library could hire blind employees with this new technology.

Technology discussions:

zoom text is preferred over magic for screen magnification

, window eyes is gaining more popularity over Jaws
 Cursweild 1000 is $2810 for a ten-user license
Tim will research CCTV’s

Other equipment suggested included: IPOD Nannos, KNFB readers, refreshable Braille display, Braille embosser (to be kept behind the desk in the tech room)

Braille materials take up a lot of room, and the refreshable Braille display will enable blind readers to use Braille.  Braille children’s books should be kept though.

The presentation will be in a word document 
The money for this project is supplied by a grant given from a woman named Freedman, to be used for the benefit of the visually impaired patrons.

It was suggested that we should ask for a donation to the NFB for our services, and that seemed acceptable to the chapter.

Another suggestion was made that we could ask about doing a fund raiser in the library.
Survey Project
Questions for the survey were discussed, which included:

Age range; vision; what things do you appreciate in Kalamazoo?, what activities do you enjoy?; what do you wish Kalamazoo had?
It was noted that the survey should say “greater Kalamazoo” to include surrounding areas
Tim will send it out by email, and to Tyler as final draft

The survey will be set up on survey monkey (website)
There will be a raffle prize for filling out the survey.

Jacalyn and J.J. will discuss the raffle
Passing out the survey: They should be Distributed by email.  Good places to discuss the survey are the university, MWEB, Starfish support meeting, nursing homes and during a Presentation at the commission

Goal of the survey: to get the word out about our chapter; to develop a network; to offer the white cane; and to get ideas of projects for the chapter

We should include a short paragraph about why we are conducting the survey.
Convention board meeting
Christine has raffle tickets and sign up tickets for the March of Independence.

Christine will read the print literature about the march and send out an email about it
The lay out of the hotel for convention is a circular shape
There is a Braille sign for each meeting room

We ran out of time for more discussion, and we will address unfinished topics at our next meeting on April 13.

Adjourned: 7:55 P.M. 
